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Calendar of Events   *Kamloops Chapter Event 

 *Feb25th  General Meeting 

   Mar. 1
st
  Bus trip to Tradex Car Show {Contact Don Potts 250 374 192} [refer to coming events] 

éMar. 4
th
  Executive Meeting Bob Giselmanôs @ 7:30 pm 

*Mar.25
th
  General Meeting 

*?Mar 29-Apr 5
th
 Northills Mall Show Theme will be ñWorking Vehiclesò 

   Apr. 4
th
  Saturday 9:00 am Work Party to move Bus [contact Tim 250 554 2199 for details] 

*Apr. 12
th
  39

th
 Annual Easter Parade with Breakfast in the Park 

*Apr. 18
th
  Adopt A Road 

   April 25
th
  South Okanagan Swap Meet Penticton Curling Club Penticton 

   May 1-2
nd

   Red Deer Alberta Swap Meet 

   May 9-11
th
  May Tour Victoria [for registration maytour09@shaw.ca  ] [see web page vccc.com] 

   May 15-18
th
  Blossom Run @ Summerland [no details] 

   May 16-17
th
  Monroe Spring Swap Meet 

   May 22-23
rd

  Coastal Swap Meet     

*June 6
th

   Annual Swap Meet? [John Foley & Tim Wourms Chairpersons] 

*June 12-14
th

   Back Road Tour to Winthrop WA. USA [refer to coming events] 

   June 21
st
  Fathers Day Show & Shine @ Vernon [no details] 

   Jul 1
st
   Canada Day Show & Shine @ Hope [no details] 

   July 24
th
  Revelstoke Home Coming Show & Shine [Rudy 250 837 7051 or rfunfer@telus.net] 

   Aug. 8
th
  Hot Nite In The City [Bob Chambers club rep 250 372 1146] 

   Aug 28-30
th
  Bus Tour to LeMayôs Car Show Museum of Flight or Pikes Market. [Cdn. passports required] 

 

 

*** MEMBERSHIPs are now Past Due if you have not paid your 2009 dues you will 

not be listed in the National Roster and this will be your last copy of the Kamshaft and e mails. Please 

give forms and money to Treasurer or mail to Club PO Box 239. Cheques made payable to Kamloops 

Chapter VCCC.  

 

mailto:MRS.D@shaw.ca
http://www.vccc.com/
mailto:maytour09@shaw.ca
mailto:rfunfer@telus.net


 

 

2009 Executive 
 

President 
Tm Wourms 

*  

Past President 
Murray Williams 

*  

Vice- President 
Greg Jones 

*  

Secretary 
Elaine Jones 

*  

Treasurer 
Dave Dickinson 

*  

Directors 
Andre Cordonier 

Craig Beddie 

Mike Collings 

Keith Galbraith 

Bob Gieselman 

Ray Henry 

Jason Tasko 

Bryan Vye 

*  

Swap Meet 
John Foley 

Tim Wourms 

 

 
LETTERS to the EDITOR 
 
Dick---An EXCELLENT job of writing on the review of the BRT!!!!!!!!!!! You captured the 
flavour and details in great form. Thanks for your time. Would it be a simple or 
complicated job to transfer this info to the VCCC website under Kamloops events? I 
think it may (?) add some more life to the Kamloops club image of a very active club. Or 
am I being too forward here? Your opinion is valued. You made the tour seem so real 
that I think I would like to go on it. JR 
 

Stock Market, Vintage Cars & Collectables all take drastic drop in value. 

Member cooks cat food. JS 

 

Another awesome job on the Crank shaft. Love the calendar as it helps keep 
me organized.MC 
 

A Big thanks to Kathy Kovacs for looking after the coffee. I enjoy the coffee and the 

opportunity to visit with friends. Hope the club never drops this from the program. ND 

 

Please consider this as constructive advice, but I don't think there has been any 
mention of NEW MEMBERS in THE KAMSHAFT since Murray took over. We have a 
whole bunch of new members that I don't know anything about and probably lots of 
other older members don't know of them either and the new people might like to see 

their name and projects in print??? Thanks, DP 

It Will be looked into.

As a suggestion, for the Kamshaft. Some members might enjoy filling a page in 

the Kamshaft with details and photos about their "baby". Mike  
 I contacted Mike and he said he would give it a try with such a feature. If you have 

any stories and pictures of your car and can help please contact Mike Collings [250 376 2443 or 

e mail mcollings@telus.net]

When I send out any e mails dealing with the Club I list VC ï in the subject line. 

 

A reminder that when you buy items at KMS Tools you mention that you belong to the Vintage Car Club as our club 

then gets credits for items that can be used for prizes or gifts through the KMS Club Program. 

{President Tim Wourms} 
 
   One more month has come and gone, and a lot has happened.  Most of our positions are filled however, we still need more 
people to step up to the plate as we are still in need of someone to look after the float for the Santa Claus Parade, as well as 
cruse nights. The Cruse nightõs duties may be filled by more then one person. Letõs not have this great event go by the wayside.  
   As spring comes, we will have lots to do as our bus will be moved and the storage trailer needs to be organized. Work is 
progressing well on the ambulance  
   A mall show is planned for the end of March and Dick Parkes is once again organizing our 39th Annual Easter Parade. 
  You can look forward to a garage tour to Clearwater in the spring. The date and time will be set at a later time.  
  Looking forward to seeing you at the General Meeting on Wednesday February 25th.  Tim 

mailto:mcollings@telus.net
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 March 1
st
 Sunday Bus trip to Abbottsford Tradex Car show Cost is $40.00 per. 

person, plus entry fee to the show. Leave at 8 AM from ñPeterbuiltò and return about 

8.30 pm. If interested contact Don Potts dolip@shaw.ca or 250 374 1972 

June 6th SWAP MEET: - John Foley & Tim Wourms have agreed to co chair the 25th Annual Swap Meet. 

Committees are now in place. As this is a big event for your club we need every ones help to make it a success. 

The funds that are generated from this Swap Meet help run the club. Please volunteer and contact John [250 573 

4256 or email jfoley@shaw.ca] and tell him how you think you can help. Donõt forget to mark your calendars now 

for June 6th to visit Chase and be part of the team. 

 

June 12-14
th

  Back Road Tour [John Rostron organizer] [Canadian Passports required] this year John has arranged for 

the tour to travel to Winthrop, WA. It is definitely a driving tour. Friday night June 12
th
 Osoyoos Sun Beach Motel 1 250 495 7766 

[$85.00], Saturday night June 13
th
 Winthrop Inn 1 800 444 1972 [$85.00] Mention Vintage Car when making any reservation. It is 

suggested that you make both your tour registration & motel reservations as soon as possible. If you would like to participate contact 

John {autoextras@lightspeed.ca} right away as space is limited.  

Aug. 28 ï 30
th

 Trip to LeMayôs. It is a 3 day trip visiting LeMayôs Car Museum at Tacoma and 

Museum of Flight or Pikes Market in Seattle. $229 per person sharing room or $359 for single rm. $100 deposit 

per person by May 20
th 

would be appreciated. Balance must be paid in full by July 31
st 

as that is the cut off date. 

Contact Dave Dickinson [250 578 8884 or MRS.D @shaw.ca] First 44 people paying get to go. For further info look 

at web pages [www.lemaymuseum.org or www.museumofflight.org & www.pikesplacemarket.org]. 

 

On our last bus trip Noella was seen checking out some peddle cars and part of the Model A Ford display in one of 

garages at the home of Mrs. Harold Lemay. 

 

 On behalf of the 

club Dick Parkes 

presents Andy 

Cordonier with a model truck similar to the 

one he uses daily for work. This is in appreciation of Andyôs support towards our clubs 

ambulance restoration project. Of the 120 Thursday Night Work Parties Andy has 

attended 106 of them plus some Saturdays. Thank you Andy 

Thanks Andy 

mailto:dolip@shaw.ca
mailto:jfoley@shaw.ca
http://www.museumofflight.org/
http://www.pikesplace/
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Hi - My Name is Ed Shaw [Kamloops Chapter Charter Member] 

 

How I got involved with the Vintage Car Club was Norm McKinlay knew that I had some vintage 

cars so he came by to see me and said that I should join the car club, so I did. 

 

A few notes about some of the Vintage Cars I have owned over the years.  

 

   My 1
st
 car 1922 Model T Ford- I used to sell beer bottles to a junk dealer and on one of my trips I 

bought a 1922 Model T from him for $25.00 and had it delivered to my folks place. I was living in 

Roberts Creek at the time as my dad had the general store. I parked it beside the house 

and every once in awhile I would go out and start it. I could not drive as I was too young 

to have a driverôs license. Dad decided one day to show me how to drive it. He started it 

up and was going to drive it around the house. We had a big tree in the front yard and 

Dad was going to drive between the house and tree. However if you turn the steering 

wheel too hard it will go over cam and the car will turn the opposite direction. Well Dad 

missed the house and hit the tree wrecking my car. The junk dealer helped me out with 

parts to get it running again. A short time after this at the age of 13, I ended up in the 

hospital with diabetes. My folks were told that I would not be back home so Mom sold 

my car. Well nobody told me that I was not returning home. On getting out of the 

hospital the first thing I wanted to see was my car. It was gone as Mom had sold it. So 

Dad said when I got a drivers license he would buy me a car which he did.  

 

   My 2
nd

 car Model A Ford- Dad did buy a car for me as he promised and it was a 1931 Model A Ford roadster with a óBò motor in 

it. I had a lot of fun with this car. 

 

   My 3rd
 
Car: - Another Model T that I found on Gambier Island. Some how I now had to 

get it home. I borrowed a tractor from a farmer and pulled logs down to the shore line and 

made a raft to haul the Model T over to Gibsons. The car was loaded on the log raft I had 

built and the tug came to get the car. However that particular day the water was rough so I 

was to sit in the car with the brakes on. Well we hit a wave and the raft tipped putting me and 

car in the water and I could not swim. I pushed my way up through the canvas roof and dog 

paddled back to shore. Next day I borrowed a boat, some rope and dragged a hook through 

the water until I caught the car. The farmer and his tractor helped me get the car ashore and 

loaded it once again on the raft making certain that this time it was well secured. I did get the 

car home to Gibsons. Even after that experience I havenôt learned how to swim. 

 

 

   The 1915 Westcott: - While holidaying in Arizona there was car auction so along 

with Grandpa Charlie we went to see what was happening. I met Earl Tucker there as 

he had come down from Vancouver to buy this car. Since we were both interested in 

the same car we wrote down what we would pay and the person with the lowest 

amount would not bid. I managed to get the car. When I was paying for it the owner 

came along and stated that if he had realize that the car was going to Canada he 

would not have sold it. It was tough holding my temper but I did. Elaine and I 

enjoyed driving this car very much. One day Dick Parkes came along and stated that 

he saw an ad in the paper where someone was looking for a Westcott. I contacted the 

lady whose husband was from the Westcott family who had originally made the car. 

When visiting Expo 86 she came up to Kamloops to see the car. She was dressed in 

all the finery that was available. On seeing the car she immediately got in and started 

it up. A deal was made with half the money paid then and the balance when the car 

was delivered to the USA border as the car was going to St Petersburg, Florida. Elaine 

& I were invited to visit her sometime; however we have not yet made it. 

 

The car that I enjoyed the most was the 1941 Packard Roadster [pictured here] I 

guess I could go on more about my different experiences however I think that is 

enough for now however I have listed some of the other cars I have had over the years 

on the next page. Ed 
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Partial List of  cars own by Ed Shaw 
1905  Oldsmobile Runabout 

1911 Model T Ford Rt Hand Drive Touring 

1912 Model T Ford Lt Hand Drive Touring 

1913 Buick Touring [now own by Jerry Wallin] 

1915 Westcott Touring [sold to Westcott family] 

1917 Buick Touring 

1919 Model T Ford 1 ton truck 

1922 Model T ½ Ton pick up 

1926 Model T Ford High Top Coupe 

1927 Model T Soft top pick up 

1930 Chev 4 dr sedan 

1931 Model A Ford 2 dr sedan 

1931 Model A Ford roadster 

1934 Rolls Royce 4 dr Limo 

1934 Studebaker 

1935 LaSalle Roadster 

1937 Chev 1 ½ ton truck 

1941 Nash 2 door 

1941 Packard Roadster [My favorite] 

1941 Cadillac 4 dr sedan 

1942 Packard 4 dr sedan 

1948 Oldsmobile [now own by Ivan LaJeunesse] 

1949 Desoto 

1953 Packard 4 dr clipper model 

1953 Packard Clipper 

1957 Edsel 2 dr Corsair model 

1958 Edsel Station Wagon 

1959 Ford Thunderbird [currently for sale] 

 
 

 
 

 

Uses for WD 40: -  If you spray WD 40 on the distributor cap, it will displace the moisture  

and allow your car to start. 
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New Members, New Blood and Faster! 

 
2009 has seen our club gained 5 new members: 

 

Our newest big smile belongs to, Bill Kermode. He simply likes people, enjoys the visits and has his big Corvette in 

show able condition. One of Bill's most likeable assets is, he likes to tinker. 

 

Bill Lindsay, is somewhat different to many of our members. He is still working. The proud owner of Westsyde Service. 

Bill seems to enjoy a variety of vehicles, a 1930Ford Model A 2 door, a Chevelle, even 72 Corvette. Bill teams up with 

his son for racing events in Ashcroft and Whispering Pines. Bob Gieselman, claims he beat Bill in a race, years ago, 

but no documentation could be found 

 

Don Potts, enjoys a ó81 Mercury ñWoody Wagonò in outstanding condition. A 52 Thames panel keeps Don tinkering at 

home. Don is also very active member of the Kamloops Street Rods. We are adding a little speed to our group. 

  

Duncan MacRae is another proud new member of our group. Duncan's vintage vehicle is a fine old TRACTOR. He 

has done a great job on it. His current goals include volunteering for club projects like the swap meet and ambulance 

 

William (Sonny) Pavich, is relatively new to Kamloops, has a 81 Mercury Cougar, which is already in great shape. 

With a deep background in the automotive field, Sonny would be happy to work along with YOU on some your auto 

problems 

 

WELCOME TO THE CLUB GENTLEMEN [Keith Galbraith Membership] 

 

 

Globe & Mail Feb. 5/09 [reprint]  

With a global recession going on, collector car prices ð along with other collectibles such as fine art, antiques 

and rare wine ð are under pressure. Last fall, many were predicting not a softening, but a total collapse as 

investment markets world-wide reset. By November, vehicles such as 1960s Pontiac GTOs, 1940 Fords and 

1957 Chevys had plummeted as much as 50 per cent below what they fetched just a few years ago. 

With financial markets in turmoil, stock markets bouncing up and down like yo-yos, banks failing or being 

nationalized everywhere, experts in the collector car world were not sure what to expect at the big January 

auctions. Economic angst had hit, and hit hard. 

Last November, for instance, a 1940 Ford Coupe that sold for $40,000 several years ago had fallen in value to 

between $22,000 and $23,000, according to CNW Marketing Research in Oregon. The value of a 1964 

Plymouth Hemi Coupe had slid 24 per cent since 2006, and the price of a 1969 Chevrolet Camaro coupe was 

off by some 10 per cent. 

Barrett-Jackson's annual auction in Scottsdale, Ariz., televised on Speed channel ð occasionally called the "car 

collector's Woodstock" ð brought in $63-million, with more than 1,100 cars sold. That's a big number, though 

it still represents a decline from last year's auction, which fetched $88-million and 2007's $111-million. 

Today's story is not altogether rosy, but it is better than many expected. For now, the low end of the collector 

car market is suffering worst. That covers cars up to $100,000, says Kelleher. 
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DAYS GONE BY  

The Year was 1950  

     

      Winching Ferry out of the river                   Bottom of the hill                                  Part way up 

 

                  Hill had a 45° degree slope     Reaching the top 

I started working at the age of 16 on a farm and now two years had past and I decided it was time to move on. So I landed a job 

working for a Building Moving Contractor called E- M Moving in Dorthey Alberta.  

The company consisted of Earl Moore and me. We usually moved houses however one day Earl got a contract to move a cable ferry 

[driven by the current of the water similar to the McClure Ferry] back to its original location after it had broken loose during high 

water on the Red River. It had landed on a sand bar 12 miles down stream at Finnigan. We arrived to find the ferry half buried on the 

sand bar. It took us many days to empty the sand that had drifted into the ferry before we could move it out of the sand bar. The 

equipment we had to work with was a 1948 KB8 International, 1946 Mercury 3 ton and a 1940 International winch truck running a 1ò 

cable with a 50 ton rated winch. When we finally did get the ferry out of the river on to land we had to load it on to timbers and strap it 

to a set of dollies for the trip over land. Then our next problem was to get truck and ferry up the 984 foot 45° hill as that was the only 

way out. We dug a dead man ditch in over the crown of the hill and buried a large log with a cable attached anchoring the winch truck. 

We set up a blocks and double cables between the two trucks for the pull up the hill. The following day at 4 am we started winching 

and slowly we managed to get everything to the top of the hill before the day ended. I donôt remember how many times we had to 

stop, block the load and change the length of cable as there was too much cable for the drum to handle. We just about lost the load 

once while changing the cables.  

Other than a couple days when we had an additional person the job took the two us six weeks. It was great feeling when the job was 

over. Would not like to take on such a job today. John Duerkson 
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NOW YOU KNOW THE REST OF THE STORY  

The real story of Air Conditioning in the car. 

  

The four Goldberg brothers, Lowell, Norman, 

Hiram, and Max, invented and developed the first 

automobile air-conditioner. On July 17, 1946, the 

temperature in Detroit was 97 degrees. 

  

The four brothers walked into old man Henry Ford's 

office and sweet-talked his secretary into telling 

him that four gentlemen were there with the most 

exciting innovation in the auto industry since the 

electric starter. 

  

Henry was curious and invited them into his office. 

They refused and instead asked that he come out to 

the parking lot to their car. 

  

They persuaded him to get into the car, which was 

about 130 degrees, turned on the air conditioner, 

and cooled the car off immediately. 

The old man got very excited and invited them back 

to the office, where he offered them $3 million for 

the patent. 

  

The brothers refused, saying they would settle for 

$2 million, but they wanted the recognition by 

having a label, 'The Goldberg Air-Conditioner,' on 

the dashboard of each car in which it was installed. 

  

Now old man Ford was more than just a little anti-

Semitic, and there was no way he was going to put 

the Goldberg's name on two million Fords. 

  

They haggled back and forth for about two hours 

and finally agreed on $4 million and that just their 

first names would be shown. 

  

And so to this day, all Ford air conditioners show 

Lo, Norm, Hi, and Max on the controls. 
                                             Thanks to Ken Hoshowski 

 
 

Hi Dave I thought that you might like these pictures for the Kamshaft. The 

scene is 1989 with some of the cars parked in my back 40 at Pritchard. 

Clearing around 12 - 13 old cars was a big job and I really appreciated 

Dick Parkes for coming out and helping. I know there was someone else 

helping but canôt remember who. I hope to connect with the club in March 

See you then Mal Dixon. 

I know my 

Buick is in here 

somewhere!!!! 


